
 
 

 

  



 
 
 

 

 

This month I can report that the process of selecting a new Chief Executive Officer for 

Etheridge Shire has been completed and that Mr. Mark Watt is the successful 

applicant who has been appointed by council to the position. 
 

Mark comes to Etheridge with a wealth of knowledge and experience across the 

landscape of Local Government and governance delivery. 
 

What this means moving forward is that Ken will be around for another six weeks or 

so, to finalise the transition period across to Mark. 
 

So while the transition period is being carried out I would like to take this opportunity 

to recognise and acknowledge the contribution that Ken has bought to the table whilst 

carrying out his role as CEO of Etheridge. 
 

It is very rare indeed to have the opportunity to work alongside someone who has such 

deep knowledge and experience spread over forty years of being in Local 

Government, and seeing that being applied in delivering benefit to myself, councillors, 

staff and the wider community. Ken's contribution to the Emergency Services through 

his commitment and dedication to the Rural Fires network as well as the Local Disaster 

Coordinator's Role, has seen a vast improvement in the service delivery rollout, and 

preparedness, in disaster response situations. 
 

Ken and Jo have been strong supporters of the school and wider community, 

contributing to a wide and varied array of activities over the years and Jo’s contribution 

to the school sporting activities have been greatly appreciated by both parents and 

students alike. 
 

So after four years of servicing Etheridge it is getting close to saying "see you later" to 

Ken and Jo rather than saying "goodbye," because this community has grown on them 

both and they will be back at some point in time down the track. 
 

Community Connect visits have commenced with the first being held in Mt Surprise 

last week where a couple of people from the community turned out to discuss 

concerns, queries, and ideas with Council in an open session format. Council then 

runs with the normal workshop Wednesday program in that community and whilst in 

Mt. Surprise we were treated to a visit to the State School and spoke briefly to the 

students and staff with a guided tour of their facilities. A big thank you to Principal 

Brooke, staff and students for their hospitality. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Georgetown is the next community in line for the Community Connect to be held on 

Wednesday 9th October. 
 

This month will see Deputy Mayor Laurell and I travel to Julia Creek for the North West 

Regional Organisation of Councils meeting, then travel to Cairns early October to 

attend the North Queensland ROC meeting. Ken and I recently travelled to Mt. Isa to 

attend the Western Alliance of Councils gathering which takes in the North West ROC, 

Central West ROC, as well as the South West ROC. This alliance consists of twenty 

four regional councils that forms a formidable advocacy body to ensure that 

Governments are fully informed of the grass roots issues impacting Local Government 

in the bush. 
 

Once again, I had the opportunity to push topics such as funding the completion of the 

sealing on the Kennedy Highway, Savannah Way, Health Service shortfalls in our 

region, Gilbert River Bridge upgrade and add support to push back on the cost shifting 

exercises that all Local Governments are experiencing coming from central 

governments. 
 

Etheridge Shire hosted the Regional Roads and Transport Technical Group this month 

who travelled to inspect current and completed projects under the TIDS program. This 

visit also presented the opportunity to inspect the Gilbert River Bridge and explain the 

safety issues along with the supply chain breakdown due to prolonged flooding during 

the wet season. The group consists of Engineers and works overseers from all the 

North Queensland ROC Councils plus Executive Staff of ROC. As part of the visit an 

inspection of the Genex Site at Kidston renewable energy hub took place which 

included a journey over the Gregory Highway to the Oasis for an overnight stay. 
 

Encouraging comments with regard to seeing firsthand the issues, and a far greater 

understanding of the ramifications around funding shortfalls, ageing infrastructure, and 

the need for greater pointed advocacy to take place were received as feedback. 
 

Next month we welcome Year 6 students from around the shire to attend the October 

General Meeting where their ideas are put forward to council they experience first-

hand the way a council meeting is conducted. 
 

These are always good sessions I look forward to having this time with potential future 

leaders of our region. 
 

Until next month, 

Happy Trails. 
 

Regards, 

Mayor Barry Hughes 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  

 Month Date Venue Time 

 October Wednesday, 16th October 2024 Georgetown 9:00am 

 November Wednesday, 20th November 2024 Georgetown 9:00am 

 December Wednesday, 18th December 2024 Georgetown 9:00am 



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Ken Timms PSM       Etheridge Shire Council 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER         PO Box 12  

                 GEORGETOWN 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

ETHERIDGE SHIRE COUNCIL WISHES TO 

ADVISE 

 

RADF Community Funding ROUND 1 

Will open for applications on Monday, 

23rd September 

 

Up to $10,000.00 is available for the Etheridge Shire 

Community for Arts, Crafts and Cultural Activities. 

 

Application Forms can be emailed or picked up from the Council 

Office in Georgetown. Alternatively, please download a copy from 

the Councils website – www.etheridge.qld.gov.au 

CLOSING DATE for applications is 7th October 2024 

 

Please contact 

Andrea Kernan, Community Development & Events Officer, 

PH: (07) 4079 9090 or Email: andrea.kernan@etheridge.qld.gov.au 

For application forms or for further information or assistance. 

 

 

Ken Timms PSM 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

  

http://www.etheridge.qld.gov.au/


 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

INFORMATION ON HOW TO ACCESS THE HEALTH CENTRE FOR 

EMERGENCIES AFTERHOURS AND NON-URGENT BOOKINGS IN BUSINESS 

HOURS. 

 

OPENING HOURS: 

Mon – Fri 9am -12pm & 2pm – 4pm 

Sat/Sun/Public Holidays 10pm – 12pm 

 

EMERGENCIES ONLY WILL BE SEEN AFTER HOURS – CALL 000 OR PRESS 

THE RED EMERGENCY BUTTON AT THE HEALTH CENTRE MAIN FRONT DOOR 

 

When calling 000 select the option for ambulance. The call centre will take your details 

then contact us. It is important when you hang up from the ambulance that you stay off 

your phone so that the nurse can call you back directly. 

 

The health centre phone number is 4062 1266. This number is available in business 

hours only. The number may be diverted in these hours if the nurse is on fatigue or an 

ambulance job. Please do not contact nurses on social media or private phone 

numbers. 

 

For non-urgent health care needs please call the health centre to make a booking 

before you arrive, and on arrival please press the  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

To access these services please contact your local 

Primary Health Centre / RFDS who will assess your 

concerns and if appropriate send the referral through 

to us. Once triaged, appointments will then be offered 

(via phone call) by our Atherton Outreach Team. 
 

All referrals must be received at least two weeks prior to our visit. 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd October, 2024 

The clinicians for this trip are                        

Renee Silvestro (physiotherapist) and        

Elouise McGregor (social worker). 

Their contact number for the trip is  

0458 510 938. 



 
 

  



 
 

We aim to provide face-to-face outreach services three 

times per year in 2024. In between these visits, Telehealth 

and Telephone service can be utilised. Our outreach team 

consists of a Physiotherapist, an Occupational Therapist, a 

Speech Pathologist, a Dietitian, and a Social Worker. 



 
 

  



 
 

  

    

 

   

  

  

Far South West 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
 

  

Winner of the 2024 Etheridge Shire NRL 

Footy Tipping Competition – George 

Smith 



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 

  

6TH NOVEMBER - GEORGETOWN 



 
 



 
 



 
 

 

  

Walton’s Picket Straightening will be 
working through northern Queensland over 

the next couple of months! From FNQ to 
the Top End and everywhere in between! 

 

 (Min. 400 as we do not charge for travel) 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

   

  



 
 

 

 

  



 
 

 


